


## P&C Association Incorporated

### Minutes of P&C General Meeting held on 18 Oct 2022

<b>Open</b>	The meeting was opened at 7:00 PM on Zoom
<b>Attendance</b>	Principal – Mark Steed Others as per Attendance Sheet
<b>Minute taker</b>	Chris Bloxham (KAREN TO TAKE MEETING NOTES IN NOVEMBER)
<b>Distribution</b>	via website only.
<b>Apologies</b>	None.
<b>Previous Minutes</b>	Not Presented – available online.
<b>Business arising from previous meeting</b>	1. <b>Uniform contract</b> for ongoing consideration –Patrick & SKB volunteered from the P&C Committee – no progress – carry over.
<b>Principal's Report</b>	<p><b>Mark:</b> Principal's report</p> <p><b>Merit selection panel reps:</b></p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1. Ass Principal x 2 – Patrick Shu, Lizzy</li> <li>2. Dep Principal x 1 – SKB (first panel)</li> <li>3. Uniform committee - Patrick Shu, Irene Li (Week 4 of T4)</li> </ol> <p><b>Education week:</b> Big success. Big turnout and really happy with success of the day – much positive feedback from the parents. Highlight video reel was posted on the school website:  <a href="https://youtu.be/7ntzPLQ83I">https://youtu.be/ 7ntzPLQ83I</a></p> <p><b>Movie night:</b> Held over until 28.10.22 (weather delay)</p> <p><b>Dave Renshaw:</b> Yr 6 farewell dinner \$49 per head @ Hurstville Central DJ and decorations to be supplied. \$3,835 was raised from yr 6 families – Di to send through an invoice for payment to the P&amp;C. Request to P&amp;C to fund \$5k:</p> <p>1<sup>st</sup>: Chris Bloxham  2<sup>nd</sup>: Nancy Wang</p> <p>Carried.</p> <p><b>Mural</b> new designer. DR reforming the brief and trying to find a designer that matches the school audience. Parked for now.</p> <p><b>Jessica Maakaroun</b> Showcase tomorrow is very exciting – some tickets still available. E-news &amp; seesaw reminders for remaining seated &amp; also not taking any photos or videos of the event. DR to also get up on stage to remind parents not to film or photograph. All attendees should take ownership of this issue – talk to those taking photos or videos to stop it.</p> <p>Staff Xmas lunch – request for P&amp;C funding \$1,800:</p> <p>1<sup>st</sup>: Irene Li  2<sup>nd</sup>: Mike Van</p> <p>Carried.</p>

	<b>Nat Saad</b> BYOD to be extended into Yr4 for 23 – good for access and using technology. 100% of the current stage 2 teachers feel BYOD is necessary for yr4. Students will have a number of options – ipads are the preferred device. Expectations & security lockers were key concerns which have been addressed. A few queries, generally everyone onboard and supportive.
<b>President Report</b>	<b>1. Building and Library fund setup</b> - Mark seeking clarity around what we can and cant do with endowments. Chris to draw up electronic group structure. Carry over to November meeting.
<b>Treasurer's Report</b>	Half yearlies at the November meeting to be presented by Nancy Wang. Bank balance shared on screen – no queries. Nancy has emailed Di S (back this Friday) for the \$total and will invoice to the school in due course.
<b>Vice Presidents' report</b>	Lizzy no report. Patrick no report this month.
<b>General Business</b>	<p><b>Mosque development</b> Karen Lee bringing to our attention to the revised plans for a new Mosque – on traffic safety principle we need to object. MS was a speaker against the development. It appears as though the development will be approved by the LEC. We have had 2 GRC councillors Collene Symington &amp; Ben Wang working with members of the school exec, CS has tabled with the GRC to do an updated traffic &amp; pedestrian survey – last one in 2017 – all current data out of date. So GRC has tabled a new survey which should hopefully be done by the end of 2022 calendar yr. This is good news as traffic and pedestrian volume has increased.</p> <p><b>Active transport</b> Ties into the pedestrian survey to be done by GRC. New signage on the way.</p> <p><b>Irene Li:</b> Concerns re: canteen. Instant noodles (unhealthy). Some items not available and wrong \$ refund amount. Quantity of food (not enough). Raised last week in the WiChat group. JM will follow up with the school and Cathy (canteen manager) in relation to these concerns &amp; will revert to the P&amp;C in the November meeting. Online ordering platform not dynamic enough to capture current menu also.</p> <p><b>Motions for approval?:</b> none required.</p>
<b>Meeting close</b>	7:45pm
<b>Next meeting date 2022</b>	Tuesday 29.11.22 @ 7pm Chris Bloxham to host a Zoom conference: <b>Meeting ID: 899 8263 1726</b> <b>Passcode: 324055</b>
	 2022 P&C President - Chris Bloxham Date: 18.10.22

## Attendance:

### Participants (15)

Find a participant



chris bloxham (Host, me)



DR

Dave Renshaw

Mute



PS

Patrick Shu



1H

1L HANNAH



C

Chuyon Lee



F

Fiona



II

Irene iPhone



JM

Jessica Maakaroun



KL

Karen Lee



M

M



MS

Mark Steed



Nancy Wang



NS

Natalie Saad

